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July 22, 2015
Addendum Three To

RFP Environmental Services for the Office of Environmental Health and Safety 2015 
dated July 2, 2015 
Questions have been raised as a result of the Pre-Proposal meeting held on July 20, 2015 for the University's RFP for Environmental Services for the Office of Environmental Health and Safety 2015 for the Office of Environmental Health and Safety.  A summary of the questions asked and the University's responses are as follows:

1. Question:  Pricing form: The unit bid price’s in schedule C form are per drum. Is the per drum price the only allowed unit price structure or can the price form be modified?
Answer:  As stated in the Pre-bid meeting, you can add (lines at the bottom and columns to the right) to the excel file to accommodate pricing.  
2. Question:  In the bid meeting I think it was stated that this was not a prevailing wage RFP, correct?
Answer:  Yes, as indicated on Addendum Two, please write NA on Schedule D, #15 as Prevailing Wage is not required for this project.
3. Question:  Drum supplies: Is the awarded vendor to include the cost of supplying the containers/drums separately or combine in the disposal pricing for the RFP waste categories including bulk drum waste liquids or solids and also for lab packs?
Answer:  Please provide pricing for supplies separately from your transportation and disposal charges.
4. Question:  Gas cylinders: What are the more frequent common gas cylinder waste material types to base the bid on?
Answer:  Lecture bottles and non-returnable small cylinders are the most frequent types.
5. Question:  Lab Packs: Per the bid meeting, lab packs need to be packed with proper lab pack container inventory content forms and properly packaged at the University according to EPA and DOT regulations, Correct?
Answer:  Packaging lists are always required.
6. Question:  A signed contract is not required for the RFP, correct?
Answer:  Correct, as stated in the Pre-bid, a “signed” contract is not required with your proposal to the University; however, if your company will require the University to sign your contract, please include said contract in Exhibit One and mark Schedule A accordingly.  The University’s terms and conditions prevail but if company has an agreement, it should be listed as Exception under- Exhibit 1- Restricted Services.
7. Question:  Will hard copy proposals be accepted via UPS, Fed Ex and US Mail?
Answer:  Yes.  They will be time and date stamped and must be received by the due date and time.  No late bids will be accepted.
Should you have any questions or concerns about this Addendum or on any other aspects of the Request for Proposal, please send them by email to Kimberly Tomaszewski, Senior Buyer, Email; ac9934@wayne.edu and to Robin Ellis-Watkins, Buyer, Email; rfpteam1@wayne.edu.  Copy both Kimberly Tomaszewski and Robin Ellis-Watkins on all E-Mail questions.  
Thank you,

Kimberly Tomaszewski 
Senior Buyer
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